
 

 

 CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK 

1301 81ST AVENUE N.E. 

 AGENDA 

 JUNE 1, 2015 @7:00 P.M. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

2. ROLL CALL 

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

4. ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO AGENDA 

5. CONSENT AGENDA: 
A. Approval of Minutes – May 18, 2015 

B. Opt-Out of Ramsey County CDBG Program 

C. Contractor’s Licenses 

D. Correspondence 

6. DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 

7. PRESENTATIONS: 

A.   Mayor’s Proclamation Commending Conor Allen on the Attainment of the Rank of Eagle   

       Scout 

8. PUBLIC WORKS REPORT 

9. CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT 

10. NEW BUSINESS: 

A. 2015 Budget Adjustment 

B. 2015 MS4 Permit Activities Proposal 

C. Request for Work Session 

11. ENGINEER’S REPORT 

12. ATTORNEY’S REPORT 

13. REPORTS 

14. OTHER 

A. Administrator Reports 

15. ADJOURN 

 

 

SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR RULES FOR PUBLIC HEARINGS AND  

DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 





  OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

 

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, the regularly scheduled meeting of the Spring Lake Park City Council 

was held on May 18, 2015 at the Spring Lake Park Community Center, 1301 81st Avenue N. E., at 7:00 P.M. 

 

1.  Call to Order 

 

Mayor Hansen called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

 

2.  Roll Call 

 

Members Present: Councilmembers Mason, Nelson, Nash and Mayor Hansen 

 

Members Absent: Councilmember Wendling 

 

Staff Present: Police Chief Ebeltoft; Public Works Director Randall; Building Official Brainard; 

Attorney Carson; Engineer Gravel; Parks and Recreation Director Rygwall; and 

Executive Assistant Gooden  

 

Visitors: Olivia Koester, ABC Newspaper 

    

3.  Pledge of Allegiance 

 

4.  Additions or Corrections to Agenda - None 

 

5.  Discussion From The Floor - None 

 

6.  Consent Agenda: 

 

Mayor Hansen reviewed the following Consent Agenda items: 

A. Approval of Minutes – May 4, 2015 

B. Approval of Minutes – Special Council Meeting May 11, 2015  

C. Disbursements 

 1. General Fund Disbursement Claim No. 15-07 -- $312,705.50 

 2. Liquor Fund Disbursement Claim No.   15-08 -- $216,416.70 

D. Budget to Date/Statement of Fund Balance – April 30, 2015 

E. Application for Exempt Permit – Mounds View Community Theatre – June 7, 2015 Lions Lakeside 

Park 

F. Resolution No. 15-11 Abatement/Additions to Special Assessments 

G. Contractor’s Licenses 

H. Sign Permit 

I. Business Licenses 

J. Correspondence 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER NASH APPROVING THE CONSENT AGENDA.  ROLL CALL 

VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION CARRIED. 
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7. Police Report 

 

Police Chief Ebeltoft reviewed the April 2015 department statistics. 

 

Chief Ebeltoft stated that the Police Department responded to four hundred calls for service in 2015 compared 

to three hundred and sixty-two calls for service in April 2014. He stated that the Police Department issued one 

hundred and eight citations in April compared to two hundred and ten citations in April 2014. 

 

Chief Ebeltoft reported that the Police Department continues to promote community education and speed 

compliance by deploying the speed trailer at different locations in the city.  He reported that for the month of 

April 2015 the speed trailer has been deployed ten different times at different locations in the City.  He reported 

that the Police Department will remain vigilant and continue to look for ways to assist with educating the public 

and promoting compliance with all laws.  He stated that the public is encouraged to contact the Police 

Department with locations that they consider are problem speed areas within the city so that the Department 

can obtain maximum utilization of the speed trailer and promote compliance to speed laws. 

 

Chief Ebeltoft reported in addition to addressing the day to day operations of the Department he attended 

numerous meetings; including a meeting of the Location Committee to continue working on the MOU between 

Anoka County and the JLEC for the PSDS; a training held at the Anoka County Sheriff’s Office regarding 

“Police and the Press”; a meeting with Scott Adkisson of “Diversion Solutions” to continue working on the 

Traffic Education Program;  a Department meeting to address current issues and concerns for the Department; 

a meeting at Central Park Liquor Warehouse regarding video surveillance systems; the monthly meeting of the 

Anoka County Chiefs Association; a meeting of the Chief Law Enforcement Officers; attendance at the 

Executive Training Institute; a meeting with Hill Crest Animal Hospital negotiating a contract for statutory 

animal control services and attended the Anoka County Joint Law Enforcement Council meeting. 

 

8.  Parks and Recreation Report 

 

Parks and Recreation Director Rygwall reviewed the April 2015 department statistics.   

 

Ms. Rygwall stated that the Parks and Recreation Commission met and reviewed the usage of the sand 

volleyball courts. She stated that they are happy with the early installation of the courts for the season and have 

already been well used. She reported the commission also reviewed the Tower Days games and suggested that 

the game hours be extended on Sunday. 

 

Ms. Rygwall reported that staff has been busy preparing the softball leagues, coaches meetings, preparing coach 

materials, arranging for team photos and working on practice schedules. She reported that staff has been 

processing Tower Days parade and vendor applications.  She reported that the planning of the 2016 extended 

trips has started and a preview of the trips will be presented in October.   

 

9.  New Business 

 

A.  Authorization to Purchase Tire Changer and Wheel Balancer 

 

Public Works Director Randall stated that he is seeking approval to purchase a Tire Changer and Wheel 

Balancer.  He stated that the pieces of equipment would be used to change tires on the Public Works and Police 

Department vehicles.   
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Mr. Randall stated that he received a quote from Tool Warehouse for $3,898.00 including the delivery and 

installation and is the price from the state contract.  He stated that the average cost to repair a tire is $10.00 per 

tire and the average is 50 tires per year. He feels that over a short amount of time, the equipment will pay for 

itself. 

 

Councilmember Nelson inquired if the tire changer is capable of being used on all the city vehicles including 

the dump truck. Mr. Randall stated the dump truck is too large to use the equipment however; all other vehicles 

will be capable of utilizing the equipment.  

 

Mayor Hansen inquired on the life expectancy of the equipment. Mr. Randall stated that with the proper 

servicing and maintenance the equipment should last 20 years. 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO APPROVE PURCHASE OF TIRE CHANGER AND 

WHEEL BALANCER FROM TOOL WAREHOUSE IN THE AMOUNT OF $3,898.00. ROLL CALL 

VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

B.  Authorize Conditional Job Offer for Public Works Maintenance Worker 

 

Public Works Director Randall reported that the City Council gave prior approval at its April 6, 2015 meeting 

to advertise and interview candidates for the Public Works Maintenance Worker that was vacated by Steve 

Coyle’s retirement.  He reported that the City received 39 applications, which were scored.  He stated that the 

top seven ranking candidates were invited for an interview on May 12, 2015.   

 

Mr. Randall reported that although all interviewees were well qualified for the position, the panel felt one 

candidate rose to the top. He stated that the candidate that best fits the position is Ben Turbitt. He stated that 

Mr. Turbitt has eight years experience working as a seasonal maintenance worker for the City. 

 

Mr. Randall stated that staff recommends that the City Council authorize staff to make a conditional job offer 

to Mr. Turbitt contingent upon successful background and driver license checks and the passing of a drug test. 

He reported that the starting salary for the position is at 90% of the maintenance worker salary rate, per the 

union contract. 

 

MOTION MADE MAYOR HANSEN TO AUTHORIZE CONDITIONAL JOB OFFER FOR PUBLIC 

WORKS MAINTENANCE WORKER TO BEN TURBITT.  ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

C.  Authorize Conditional Job Offer to Part Time Police Receptionist 

 

Chief Ebeltoft reported that the Part Time Police Receptionist position testing process has been completed, 

with fifteen applicants submitting applications and four of these applicants qualifying for an interview and 

typing test.  He reported that scores from the interview, typing test, veteran’s preference and experience points 

were combined to achieve the final ranking. 

 

Chief Ebeltoft recommended that the top scoring applicant be appointed to the position of Part Time Police 

Receptionist.  He stated that the highest scoring applicant is Karla Keys. He stated that he is seeking 

authorization to confirm his recommendation, effective June 1, 2015, at Step 4 of the current pay scale for the 

Police Receptionist (Part-Time) position, pending completion of a criminal background check. 
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MOTION MADE BY COUNCILMEMBER NELSON TO AUTHORIZE CONDITIONAL JOB OFFER 

FOR PART TIME POLICE RECEPTIONIST TO KARLA KEYS. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

 

D.  Approve Purchase of New Signage for Central Park Liquor Store 

 

Executive Assistant Gooden reported that at the April 27, 2015 Liquor Commission meeting, the Commission 

heard a proposal from Liquor Store Manager Swanson to rebrand the store and purchase new signage to 

correspond with the painting of the building the City Council approved last fall.  She reported that the existing 

signage is fourteen years old and the logo is dated.  She reported that the existing reader board is no longer 

supported by Daktronics.  She stated that the new signage is expected to draw in new customers to the store, 

boosting sales and profits for the store. 

 

Ms. Gooden stated that the new signage included three new channel letter signs to be installed on the building, 

an LED boarder tube along the roofline of the building, and a new cabinet sign and dynamic LED display. 

 

Ms. Gooden reported that the Liquor Commission reviewed two quotes for new signage at Central Park 

Liquors. The quotes reviewed were: 

  

 Designer Sign Systems, Blaine  $96,132.78 

 Scenic Sign Corp, St. Cloud  $84,775.00 

 

The low bid was received from Scenic Sign Corp. with a bid of $84,775.00.  The Liquor Commission 

recommended approval of the quote from Scenic Sign Corp. 

 

Ms. Gooden stated that the City Council reviewed the proposed rebranding/signage recommendation at its 

workshop session on May 11, 2015. She reported that the consensus of the City Council was to request staff 

bring forward the quote to the City Council meeting on May 18, 2015 for formal approval. 

 

Councilmember Nelson expressed his concern with the angle of the sign from the road. He inquired if an 

additional amount of funds could be added to cover the cost of realigning the sign to make it more perpendicular 

to the road. Mr. Nelson stated he was unsure what that cost would be. 

 

Attorney Carson stated that an amount that the City Council agrees on that amount would be added to the 

motion to allow for the adjustment of the cabinet and sign.  Building Official Brainard commented that he 

thought the cost of the adjustment would not exceed $5,000. 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER NASH TO APPROVE PURCHASE OF NEW SIGNAGE FOR 

CENTRAL PARK LIQUOR FROM SCENIC SIGN CORP FOR THE AMOUNT OF $84,775.00 WITH THE 

ADDENDUM OF AN ADDITIONAL $5,000 FOR SIGN MOUNTING. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

 

E.  Approve Tax-Exempt Capital Lease for Liquor Store Signage 

 

Executive Assistant Gooden reported that the May 11, 2015 workshop session, the City Council came to the 

consensus to move forward with the purchase of new signage for Central Park Liquor as part of its rebranding 

effort.  She reported that staff recommends spreading out the cost of the new signage over a period of years 

through the use of a tax-exempt capital lease.  She stated that this financing option allows the City to take 

advantage of the anticipated increase in sales generated by the store’s rebranding effort and thereby reduce the 
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impact of the purchase on the store’s cash reserves. 

 

Ms. Gooden reported that the City is working with US Bancorp on the financing of the tax-exempt capital 

lease.  She stated the interest rate on the tax-exempt capital lease is 2.25% with US Bancorp purchasing the 

signage on the liquor store’s behalf.  Ms. Gooden stated that the liquor store will make 24 quarterly payments 

of $3,796.04.  She explained that at the end of the lease, the liquor store will purchase the signage for $1. The 

tax-exempt capital lease is an obligation of the City’s municipal liquor fund and will be paid with revenues 

generated from the City’s municipal liquor store operations and the least is not a general obligation of the City. 

 

Ms. Gooden stated that the City’s bond counsel, Andy Pratt of Eckberg Lammers, is in the process of reviewing 

the tax-exempt capital lease documents on behalf of the City.  She explained that to expedite the acquisition of 

the signage and to take advantage of the low interest rate, staff recommends the City Council approve entering 

into a tax-exempt capital lease and escrow agreement with US Bancorp, contingent upon approval of the lease 

and escrow documents by the City’s bond counsel.  

 

Councilmember Nelson thanked Administrator Buchholtz for his research on this proposal and proposing this 

option for financing. 

 

MOTION MADE BY COUNCILMEMBER NASH TO APPROVE TAX EXEMPT CAPITAL LEASE FOR 

LIQUOR STORE SIGNAGE WITH THE ADDENDUM OF AN ADDITIONAL $5,000 FOR SIGN 

MOUNTING. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

F.  Award Bids for 2015 Sewer Lining Project 

 

Engineer Gravel reported that bids were opened for the 2015 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project and the City 

received four bids.  He stated that Visu-Sewer, Inc. was the low bidder with a total base bid of $152,976.60, 

which was $17,023.40 under the Engineer’s Estimate.  

 

MOTION MADE BY COUNCILMEMBER NASH TO AWARD THE BID FOR THE 2015 SEWER 

LINING PROJECT TO VISU-SEWER INC. IN THE AMOUNT OF $152,976.60. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL 

AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

G. Consideration of Bids for Sanitary Lift Station No. 1 – Replacement Project 

 

Engineer Gravel reported that bids were opened for the Sanitary Lift Station No. 1 Replacement Project and 

the City received one bid.  He stated that Meyer Contracting, Inc. was the low bidder with a total base bid of 

$730,365.51, which was more than $130,000 over the January 2015 Engineer’s Opinion of Probable 

Construction Costs of $600,000.  Mr. Gravel reported that although the equipment quotes received earlier this 

year for the generator and pump station were less than estimated, the net total project cost would still be above 

the budgeted total project amount with this bid. 

 

Mr. Gravel stated that the City has two options. He stated that the first option is to award the bid to Meyer 

Contracting, Inc. based on the total base bid amount of $730,365.51. The second option is to formally reject all 

bids.  He stated that the option of rejecting all bids, the City could re-bid the project later. 

 

Mr. Gravel stated that Stantec had contacted some contractors who did not submit a bid to see why they did 

not bid.  He reported that the feedback they received indicated that many contractors currently have a full supply 

of work for 2015 and they are not taking on additional work. It was indicated that the bidding climate might be 

more favorable if the project were to be bid late this year for construction in 2016. 
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Mr. Gravel reported that given the facts that only one bid was received and the bid was more than expected, it 

is recommended that the City consider the option to formally reject all bids.  He stated that the project can be 

rebid later this year and construction could occur in 2016. 

 

Councilmember Nelson stated that he agreed with the logic to rebid the project in the Fall, giving contractors 

more time to plan their work for the Spring. 

 

MOTION MADE BY MAYOR HANSEN TO FORMALLY REJECT ALL BIDS FOR THE SANITARY 

LIFT STATION NO. 1 – REPLACEMENT PROJECT.  ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

10.  Engineer’s Report  

 

Engineer Gravel reported that the 2014-2015 Street Improvement Project has started.  He reported that the 

contractor will start concrete and sidewalk work on 81st Avenue to East of Monroe Street this week. He stated 

that the layout of the striping on 81st Avenue will allow drive lanes to be 11 feet wide with an eight-foot wide 

parking along the side allowing for an even stripe down the center. He stated that this will help with traffic 

control. 

 

11.  Attorney’s Report – None 

 

12.  Beyond the Yellow Ribbon Report - None 

 

13.  Other 

 

Mayor Hansen thanked Kraus-Hartig VFW for the donation of flags to City Hall. 

 

14.  Adjourn 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO ADJOURN.  VOICE VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M. 

 

       __________________________________ 

       Cindy Hansen, Mayor  

 

Attest: 

 

________________________________________ 

Daniel R. Buchholtz, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 



 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: MAYOR HANSEN AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: DANIEL R. BUCHHOLTZ, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

SUBJECT: OPT-OUT OF RAMSEY COUNTY CDBG PROGRAM 

DATE: MAY 22, 2015 

 

The City of Spring Lake Park has received a letter from Ramsey County notifying us of 

the opportunity to participate in Ramsey County’s Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) program.  As the City has opted out of the program in the past, they are inquiring 

if that continues to be our position. 

 

The City of Spring Lake Park accesses the CDBG program through the Anoka County 

Housing and Redevelopment Authority.  As the entire City participates in Anoka County’s 

program, funds are available to residents and organizations in the Ramsey County portion 

of the City. 

 

Working with one program eases administration and burdens associated with accessing the 

funds.  City staff is very comfortable working with Anoka County HRA and desires to 

continue the current arrangement. 

 

Staff requests City Council authority to notify Ramsey County of its intent to opt-out of 

the Ramsey County program. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 763-784-6491. 



 





 





 



 

MAYOR’S PROCLAMATION 

COMMENDING CONOR ALLEN ON THE ATTAINMENT  

OF THE RANK OF EAGLE SCOUT 

 

WHEREAS, on December 28, 2014, Boy Scout Conor Allen from Troop 714, 

was recognized by the Boy Scouts of America for successfully completing all 

requirements for Scouting’s highest rank; and 

 

WHEREAS, Conor has participated in Scouting since the age of 7, working his 

way through the ranks as Cub Scout, Webelo and Boy Scout; and 

 

WHEREAS, Conor regularly attended his scouting meetings at Kraus Hartig 

VFW and has participated in a number of Scout outings, including summer camps at 

Boot Lake, Tomahawk, Ed Bryant, Many Point and a high adventure camp at Florida Sea 

Base; and 

 

WHEREAS, Conor has held many positions within Troop 714, including 

assistant patrol leader, patrol leader, assistant senior patrol leader and senior patrol leader; 

and 

 

WHEREAS, Conor has earned the Order of the Arrow, as well as over     

twenty-five merit badges; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Eagle Scout Award is a distinction that will follow Conor 

throughout his life and will be a beacon to others of the leadership quality and 

commitment this young man has shown; and 

 

WHEREAS, the City commends Conor on his Eagle project, where he led 

fellow scouts in building a community garden for St. Paul Public Housing, located at 200 

East Arch Street, Saint Paul, Minnesota. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Cindy Hansen, Mayor of the City of Spring Lake Park, 

do hereby congratulate and recognize Conor Allen for his achievement of the rank of 

Eagle Scout and express the community’s appreciation for all his efforts to improve the 

quality of life in Spring Lake Park. 

 

DATED this 1st day of June, 2015. 

 

       

            

      Cindy Hansen, Mayor 

 

      ATTEST: 

 

            

      Daniel R. Buchholtz, City Administrator 



 























 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: MAYOR HANSEN AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: DANIEL R. BUCHHOLTZ, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

SUBJECT: 2015 BUDGET ADJUSTMENT 

DATE: MAY 28, 2015 

 

City Hall is in desperate need of new windows.  The windows for the original City Hall 

structure were installed in 1977 while the windows on the Police Department addition were 

installed in 1994.  The vast majority of the 38-year old windows are rotten, drafty and no 

longer open.  Unfortunately, no funds were budgeted in the 2015 General Fund budget for 

window replacement. 

 

The City’s building permit is ahead of and the plan check fees have exceeded what the City 

had projected in the 2015 budget.  So far this year, the City has received $23,702 in plan 

check fees while only anticipating $10,000.  The City has received $44,521 in building 

permit revenue so far, which is closing in on the $50,000 the City had budgeted for building 

permit revenue in 2015. 

 

Staff recommends the City Council approve a budget adjustment for both the building 

permit and plan check fee revenue line items as follows: 

 
Account Number Description Current Budget Proposed Budget 

101-00000-32210 Building Permit $50,000 $60,000 

101-00000-34104 Plan Checking Fees $10,000 $30,000 

 

Staff recommends the City Council approve a budget adjustment for the Government 

Buildings budget as follows: 

 
Account Number Description Current Budget Proposed Budget 

101-41940-5000 Capital Outlay $0 $30,000 

 

While staff is in the process of obtaining quotes for the window replacement and 

installation, we believe that $30,000 will be adequate for the window replacement.  If the 

quotes come in higher, staff would either recommend utilizing funds from the Revolving 

Construction Fund (Fund 400) or reducing the scope of the project to the original City Hall 

structure.  We anticipate presenting quotes to the City Council at its June 15 meeting. 

 

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 

 



 





 









 



 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: MAYOR HANSEN AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: DANIEL R. BUCHHOLTZ, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

SUBJECT: WORK SESSION REQUEST 

DATE: MAY 28, 2015 

 

I am requesting the City Council schedule a work session for Monday, June 8 to review 

and discussed a proposal for a capital improvement plan.  We can start at our traditional 

time of 6:30pm.  However, an earlier start time would provide time for staff to take you on 

a tour to view any infrastructure you’d like to see. 

 

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 

 



 



 

 

 

 
City of Spring Lake Park  

Engineer’s Project Status Report 
 

To: Council Members and Staff  Re: Status Report for 6.1.15 Meeting       
 

From:  Phil Gravel     File No.: R-18GEN  
 

 

Note:  Updated information is shown in italics. 
 

2015 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project (193803135).  

This project includes lining and wye grouting in the northeast corner of the city.  

Construction Contract documents have been sent to Visu-Sewer.  A Pre-construction 

conference will be scheduled when the contracts have been signed.                           

 
2015 Seal Coat Project (193803134).  

Construction Contracts have been signed.  The low bidder (Pearson Bros.) has 

completed crack repair work and delivered aggregate.   Construction will coordinated 

around Tower Days. A map showing the project area has been posted on the website.                 

 
2014-2015 Street Improvement Project (193801577).      

Bituminous wear has been placed on 81st Avenue. Pavement markings will follow soon.  

Bituminous base has been placed on the TH65 Service Drive.  Concrete cross gutters (to 

take drainage from the east side of the road to the west side) will be installed in two 

locations.  Rain gardens on Arthur have been constructed.   Final paving on Arthur may 

take place this week.  Updated property owner notices have been delivered.    

 

CSAH 35 Turn Lanes and Sidewalk (193802914).  

This project includes CSAH 35 improvements required as part of the SUP for 8299 Central 

Ave.  Preliminary plans have been prepared and submitted to Anoka County for 

comments (still no response from county).         

 
MS4 Permit (193802936). 

A list of issues to address in 2015 (including annual report) has been prepared (see 

separate letter).   

 
Lift Station No. 1 Equipment (193802805). 

We have been working with the 3 equipment suppliers for to make schedule adjustments 

in lieu of the re-bidding of the lift station construction project.   

 
Lift Station No. 1 Reconstruction (193803115). 

Bids were rejected on May 18th.  Project will be re-bid this fall.              

 
Other issues/projects.    
 

We continue to work with T-Mobile and Sprint on their applications for antenna 

modifications.    There is an issue with T-Mobile and their handrail modification on the 

Able Street tower that needs to be resolved.     

 

 
Feel free to contact Harlan Olson, Cristina Mlejnek, Phil Carlson, Jim Engfer, Mark Rolfs, Tim Grinstead, Peter 

Allen, or me if you have any questions or require any additional information.   



 



 
CORRESPONDENCE 
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FROM THE DIVISION MANAGER:

As I write this, the regular legislative session has ended without a resolution of many funding bills.  
A one-day special session is on the horizon.

Over the past four months, the Parks and Community Services Division at Anoka County has been 
tracking a number of funding programs and policy issues that impact Anoka County residents.

In the area of Parks and Natural Resources, State funding for operations and capital investments 
looks favorable in several areas.  Barring any unforeseen changes, here is what is anticipated for 
the regional park system in Anoka County over the next two years:

•	 $2,911,000 in Parks and Trails Legacy funding to Anoka County; a slight increase from the 
current period.  Projects will include the complete redevelopment of Riverfront Regional Park, 
Mississippi River Trail expansion, maintenance facilities at Rice Creek Chain of Lakes, and the 
Conservation Corps Minnesota work crew. 

•	 	Anoka County Parks will see the continuance of current funding in the area of Operations and 
Maintenance grants from the state – about $240,000 each year.

•	 	Funding from the state Natural Resources Fund for park rehabilitation and operations will 
also be continuing at current levels.  This program has been in place for about 10 years with 
proceeds coming from the state lottery.  Anoka County stands to receive about $500,000 in 
each of the next two years.

•	 	The Lessard Sams Outdoor Heritage Council will again be funding the Conservation Partners 
Legacy program for natural resources management projects statewide.  $8,440,000 will be 
allocated for the 2016-17 biennium.  Anoka County applied successfully for $380,000 in the 
past biennium for three restoration projects in the County Park System.  

A new change in state law will also begin directing the interest earnings on regional bonds and 
investments to the regional park agencies.  Anoka County is expecting an additional $42,000 per 
year from that source.  Unfortunately, there was no money included in legislation for state bonding 
for regional parks.  Next year is a regular bonding year, so we hope to have a positive outcome in 
that area for fiscal year 2017.

Summer is just around the corner.  Soon, the parks will be filled with families enjoying time 
together in the out of doors.  

I’ll see you on the trail.  
 

John VonDeLinde
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As one looks across the landscape of Anoka County, one 
type of tree stands out throughout the year: red pine.  Back 
in the 1970s, red pines were planted extensively in the 
County as a source of timber. Since that time, the timber 
industry has moved north and as a result many of the pine 
plantations were left neglected. Over the past five years the 
Natural Resource Unit has worked extensively to thin the 
pine plantations throughout the Park System with the timber 
going to produce firewood for the two County campground 
facilities. This year, for the first time since the 1970s, the 
Unit began planting new trees to support the Department’s 
operations for years to come. In May, the Unit planted 4,000 
red pines (3 year old seedlings) across 6.5 acres in Bunker 
Hills Regional Park and anticipates planting a similar number 
of trees each year for the next three years across the Park 
System. These trees will be allowed to mature over the next 
30-35 years at which time they will be ready to be harvested 
to support future park operations.

PLANTING FOR THE 
FUTURE

The County has partnered with the City 
of Coon Rapids to construct a trail in the 
southwest corner of Bunker Hills Regional Park 
that will connect to the City’s Wilderness Park 
to the south.  The trail will provide a direct 
connection from Avocet Street north of CSAH 
14/Main Street into the park and south to 
the pedestrian tunnel under CSAH 14.  From 
there the trail will travel south to connect to 
Wilderness Park and 121st Avenue.  The City 
received a Minnesota DNR Local Trail grant and 
the County received a Parks and Trails Legacy 
grant to fund the project.  Construction began 
in May and will be completed shortly.  

WILDERNESS 
TRAIL 
CONNECTION 	
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As part of the Year of the Bird, the first annual 
Big Day was held May 16.  Free birding classes 
were held around the county from sunup to 
sundown with 120 species of birds found.   
Free activities for families were held at the 
Coon Rapids Dam Regional Park between noon 
and 3pm that included bird I.D., bird crafts, 
and information on how to attract birds to 
your yard.  Highlights of the day included a 
Black Billed Cuckoo, Whippoorwills calling, 
and Woodcocks displaying near Bunker Beach! 
Some new birders were introduced to the 
world of birding and experienced birders took 
advantage of a lovely day in Anoka County!  
Get out there and bird!

BIG DAY OF BIRDING 
OFFERS FREE CLASSES 
AND ACTIVITES

Anoka County Parks is known as a water-based park system. One of the most sought after 
recreation activities is angling. To cater to the many anglers that frequent the park system, fishing 
piers were incorporated into the master plan of many parks. Two parks that have these popular 
facilities are Lake George Regional Park and Rum River North County Park.

These piers have been in place for several years and have become very popular. Recently, necessary 
foundation repairs were made to ensure a continued safe fishing experience. Both facilities are 
now open awaiting eager anglers. Good luck fishing!

FISHING PIERS SEE HIGH USE 
THROUGHOUT PARK SYSTEM
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The Anoka County Parks and Recreation Department, in conjunction with the City of Coon Rapids, has 
given back to the community for over a decade, providing the public with a free weekly concert series 
at the Coon Rapids Dam Regional Park performance pavilion.  The concert series has given park visitors 
an opportunity to come together on Thursday evenings throughout the summer months to enjoy good 
music, beautiful scenery, and a sense of connection within the community.

The summer lineup for 2015 is:

	 June 4			  Gravel Roads				    Country
	 June 11		  Jumpin’ Jehosafats			   Dixieland/Gospel/Jazz
	 June 18		  Backyard Band			   Variety
	 June 25		  The High 48s				   Bluegrass 
	 July 9			   DyVersaCo Band			   Polka
	 July 16		  Sam Kuusisto				   R&B/Funk/Jazz
	 July 23		  Sonny Winberg Band		  Country
	 July  30		  Island Time Steel Drum Band	 Steel Drum
	 August 6		  Buddy & The Boys			   Buddy Holly Tribute Band, 50s

Concerts begin at 7:00 p.m. and are held rain or shine. Entrance fees and concerts are free of charge.  
Food is available for purchase through local Boy Scout Troop 524 and the Northstar Lions.  In addition, 
the City of Coon Rapids will be providing golf cart transportation for those who require assistance 
from the visitor center parking lot to the concert location.  Bring a lawn chair or blanket and enjoy an 
evening of family fun!  

COON RAPIDS DAM SUMMER CONCERTS

With only a week away from opening, staff is getting excited for another great season at Bunker Beach. 
This summer, Tidal Wave Café and Breaker’s Snack Shack will feature new menu items along with the 
usual classics. Healthy options include the “Fuse Burger,” made with ground turkey, nutritious spinach, 
hearty brown rice, savory roasted onions, and dried cherries. This burger, along with many other 
options, is part of the gluten friendly menu. With over 40 different items on our menu, there is bound 
to be something for everyone!

Bunker Beach will also be offering a free water bottle to the first 40 people through the gates on 
Saturday, June, 6th!
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In 2014, 80 percent of the waste generated in Anoka County was diverted from landfills and reused, 
recycled, composted, or burned to create energy. This enabled the county to meet the 2014 landfill 
diversion goal established by the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency.

Recycled materials collected accounted for 42 percent in 2014 and the amount of organics collected 
increased to 9 percent due to more municipalities and businesses offering organics recycling.  Waste 
processed at Great River Energy through resource recovery was at 29 percent.

Anoka County is committed to making recycling as convenient as possible and expanding opportunities 
to recycle and recover organics. In 2015, the county will continue to work with municipalities, businesses, 
organizations, multi-unit buildings, parks, event organizers, and more to improve recycling and organics 
recycling programs. The success of these efforts relies on individuals, businesses, manufacturers, haulers, 
and other partners taking action to support and improve recycling.

2014 COUNTY WASTE REDUCTION RESULTS 

Visitors to the art center in the first five months of 2015 is up 24% over 2014.  BLCA continues to attract 
new and returning visitors on a daily basis and excitement for the arts in our community is thriving at the 
art center.  

In May, 450 visitors came to see the “Tornadoes: The Art of Remembering” exhibition at Banfill-Locke 
during its 2 week show, which is an excellent turnout.  The exhibition, which featured 64 works of art 
by 40 local artists, was really well received for its ties to the local experience with the 1965 tornadoes.

The Kids Art Academy, eighteen summer classes for kids over nine weeks, is open for enrollment and 
already has more registrants than last year’s entire season.  We are looking forward to a lot of young 
artists learning art techniques at Banfill this year.  

BANFILL-LOCKE CENTER FOR THE ARTS A 
DESTINATION FOR ART ENTHUSIASTS
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Name: 
Jody Lis

Position & 
Department: 
Senior Accounting 
Clerk, Parks & 
Recreation

Length of time in 
current role: 
14 years

Jody is responsible for the financial 
operations of the Parks & Recreation 
Department as well as providing payroll 
and associated human resources functions 
for over 300 regular-fulltime, part-time, 
and seasonal employees. Prior to coming to 
Parks, Jody worked as a Sr. Accounting Clerk 
in the Public Services Division for 4 years.

Before joining Anoka County,  Jody worked 
at Network Systems Corporation in Brooklyn 
Park for 13 years. Her responsibilities were 
in the Human Resources Department as a 
Benefit Specialist.

Jody enjoys spending time with her 
family, golfing, walking in the beautiful 
Anoka County Park system, reading, and 
crocheting.

Fun Fact:
I love taking photos and am always looking 
for that unique shot. 

Name:  
Mike Jacobson

Position & 
Department:
Superintendent of 
Maintenance, Parks 
and Recreation

Length of time in 
current role:  
21 years

Mike has served as the Superintendent of 
Maintenance his entire time with the County.  
Prior to joining Anoka County, he worked 
as a Landscape Foreman and for the City of 
Burnsville as City Forester, Park Maintenance, 
and Park Maintenance Supervisor. Mike has 
also been a rental property owner 

Mike has a Bachelors of Science degree 
in Forestry, Vo-Tech Degree in Landscape 
Construction & Design, and continuing 
education classes in supervision & 
management practices.

When not at work, you can find Mike in the 
outdoors, hunting, fishing, and gardening.  
He also enjoys woodworking, stained glass, 
and helping others.

Fun Fact:
Mike spent time as a Roadie for a Rock & 
Roll Band.

EMPLOYEE PROFILES





















 



(Correspondence received by Chief Ebeltoft) 
 
 
From: Mark Gilbertson [mailto:mwgilbertson@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, May 21, 2015 11:42 AM 
To: info@slpmn.org 
Subject: Officer Brown 

 

Good morning, 

 

I just received a speeding ticket from Officer Brown this morning, deservedly so, and wanted 

compliment him on his professionalism. With all of the disrespect being shown towards our law 

enforcement in this country, I wanted to take the time to thank him and the rest of your 

department for your service. You have a difficult job to do and you need to know that the 

majority of people appreciate what you do. 

 

Stay safe 

 

--  

Mark W Gilbertson, President            

Patriot Insurance Agency 

7964 University AV NE 

Fridley, MN 55432 

763-445-2200 

888-402-6853 (fax) 

Click below to get a quote on line 

https://www.agentinsure.com/compare/auto-insurance-home-

insurance/patriotinsagency/quote.aspx 
 

mailto:mwgilbertson@gmail.com
mailto:info@slpmn.org
https://www.agentinsure.com/compare/auto-insurance-home-insurance/patriotinsagency/quote.aspx
https://www.agentinsure.com/compare/auto-insurance-home-insurance/patriotinsagency/quote.aspx


 



North Metro Telecommunications Commission 

Meeting Talking Points 
May 20, 2015 

 

 The 13th Annual VIP Awards were held on May 5th at the historic Heights Theatre.  It 

was a new venue that worked out very well.  Thirty-five trophies were given to very 

deserving volunteers, interns and part-time employees.   A video of each award recipient 

has been posted to the NMTV website and YouTube page.    

 

 Educational Coordinator T.J. Tronson finished work on the film "Just Kidding Just Fine 

and Other Lies."  It was produced by the Spring Lake Park High School student group, 

The Voice.  T.J. helped the students with the script, and did all of the shooting and 

editing.  The hour and fifteen minute film about bullying is currently playing on channel 

15.   

 North Metro TV staff have been working with Alpha Video on an HD equipment 

replacement plan.  The first step is assessing the current equipment, then drawing up a 

detailed plan for upgrading master control, the two studios, and the production truck.  

The truck is already nearly HD ready, and will only require cameras to be so.  The edit 

suites and field equipment are also currently HD.  The final plan will include costs for 

upgrading all at once, and a phased-in approach.   

 Legal Counsel reported that Minneapolis has approved a CenturyLink franchise.  With 

that done, he and Commission staff will begin negotiating a North Metro franchise the 

last week in May.  It is expected that work on the franchise will take four to five weeks.  

Once a document has been negotiated, the Cable Commission will either recommend 

approval or denial to the Member Cities.   

 Best practices guidelines were again discussed.  The Commission was reminded that 

cable franchising is a quasi-judicial process and all communications regarding the 

franchise application, including any ex parte discussions outside of a public hearing, must 

become part of the public record.   

 The Cable Commission 2014 audit was reviewed.  No abnormalities were found and the 

Commission is in a strong financial position.   

 

 

PLEASE encourage your council members to call me if they have any questions you can’t 

answer.  I would be happy to answer any questions they may have.  Heidi Arnson at NMTV.  

Direct line is 763-231-2801.  Email is harnson@northmetrotv.com.   



 












